
 
       Town Board Minutes 

                          May 12, 2015 
                     
The monthly meeting of the Torrey Town Board was held on May 12, 2015 at 56 Geneva St 
and called to order by Supervisor Flynn at 7:30PM. 
 

Present: Patrick Flynn, Burge Morris, Colby Petersen, Linda Francisco, John Martini 
  

Others present: George Thompson, Bill Hall – Village Mayor, Tim Chambers- Hwy Supt. 
Dwight James- Code Officer, District II Legislator’s Tim Dennis, Larry & Sue Martin, Mary 
Lilyea, JP Marshall, Jim & Sue Getgen. 
 

Mr. Flynn led the pledge of allegiance.  
 

Mr. Flynn presented the abstracts of vouchers for review. 
 

Motion by Mr. Morris 2nd Mrs. Francisco that the bills on the General A & B accounts in the 
amount of $ 13,788.31 be paid, carried 
Motion by Mr. Petersen, 2nd Mr. Morris, that the bills on the Hwy DA & DB accounts in the 
amount of $ 13,055.84 be paid carried. 
Motion by Mrs. Francisco, 2nd Mr. Morris, to approve the 2nd Installment payment of $ 30,900. 
for the Fire Contract, carried. 
 

Motion by Mr. Morris, 2nd Mr. Petersen to approve April minutes carried. 
 

Discussion on the planning board’s recommendations regarding the Outlet trail. 
Dave Granzin pointed out in the Comp Plan, which the Planning Board is presently updating, 
Section 5.3C identifies the Town’s support of the Outlet Trail to offer assistance with the 
maintenance, signage and improvements of the trail. 
 

Linda Lefko inquired if a line item could be added to the Town budget, with monies earmarked 
for Outlet trail support.  
 

Mr. Flynn questioned the legality of using taxes on non-for-profit organizations projects. 
The Town attorney will be contacted for his opinion on this. 
 

Clerk reported a dog enumeration will begin June 1. It has been 4 years since last count. She 
is still looking for a resident for the job. 
Sue Getgen inquired why is a enumeration needed.  
An enumeration helps identify unlicensed dogs, licensing ensures that the dogs have the 
rabies vaccine to protect the health and well-being of the public. 
 

Summer recreation help will be hired new this year. Applications will be taken thru the county 
personnel office.  
 
Set Clean up dates for August 1 & 2nd 8AM to 2PM. Clerk will contact Sheriff’s Office for the 
SWEAP program help to assist with the cleanup both days. 



 
Larry & Sue Martin presented the survey results from the water interest on Perry Point Rd. Of 
all the surveys sent out 28 want water, 4 no and 4 no response. 
Jim Getgen did a straw poll of his neighbors on Hansen Harbor 20 want water, 5 no, 5 no 
response in having municipal water to their properties also. 
 

Mr. Flynn responded that Clark Patterson Lee will need to add Perry Point to the study. 
 

 George Thompson encouraged the board to set up a meeting with CPL engineer Jeremy 
DeLyser to discuss water supply options: Geneva, Benton, Penn Yan, Dresden. 
 

Tim Chambers suggested that the Town look into the spring near the Seneca Lake Duck 
Hunters to build a water supply/pump station for Perry Point and Hansen Harbor. 
 

JP Marshall questioned why water isn’t required to be tested before property sales. 
 

Set June 2, 2015 at 7:00PM to hold an informal meeting with Jeremy Delyser for questions 
and answers 
 

Discussion on the need for a newsletter. Linda Lefko stated new laws and water information  
along with local issues that summer resident miss out on. 
Clerk would like to get newsletter out by middle of June. She ask departments and boards to 
get their articles ready for the newsletter. 
 

Mr. Chambers gave the highway report. Mowing, changing culverts and maintenance on dirt 
roads. Received notice that the CHIPs award is $75,000. Takes CDL test May 20th. 
 

Dwight James gave Code report. Discussion on amending fee schedule, Permits; 
Temporary C of O  $25.00 
Commercial Solar Sytem $ 250. 
Residential Solar System $ 125. 
$ 75. Or 50% of permit fee  for Construction commenced without permit 
Motion Mr. Flynn 2nd Mr. Martini to add these new fees to the Fee schedule, carried by all. 
 
Mr. Petersen presented the “Homeowner’s Wastewater Treatment System Assessment Form” 
that will be given to residents that do not wish to provide the Town’s wastewater inspector 
access to a structure during the Zone 1 inspections.  
Motion by Mr. Martini 2nd Mrs. Francisco to accept this form carried by all.  
Zone 1 inspections performed this year will be Albany, Anthony Beach, Arrowhead Beach.   
 
There being no further business, 
 Motion by Mr. Flynn 2nd Mr. Morris to adjourn carried at 8:45PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Betty Daggett 
 


